
What you need to know about the United States Registry for Zika Virus
Infection During Pregnancy

What is the purpose of the registry?
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and state health departments have developed a registry to collect 

information about women who have had Zika virus infection during their pregnancy and their babies. The goal of the 

registry is: 

 To learn more about Zika virus infection during pregnancy

 To learn more about babies whose mothers had Zika virus infection while pregnant.

The information we get from this registry will be used to help pregnant women in the U.S. who are exposed to Zika virus 

during this outbreak, and their babies.

Why am I being asked to be in the registry?
All women living in the United States who have been infected with Zika virus during their pregnancy will be asked by a 

healthcare provider at the time of diagnosis to participate in the registry. Taking part in the registry is voluntary. 

What do I have to do to be in the registry?
Tell your doctor that you wish to participate in the registry. After that, you don’t need to do anything. You will not need 

to do any extra paperwork, go to any extra appointments, or have any extra tests that would not routinely be 

recommended according to guidelines for women infected with Zika virus during pregnancy. CDC and your state health 

department will work with your healthcare provider(s) to collect all the needed information. They will collect 

information about your pregnancy. They will arrange to test samples at the time of delivery. They will also contact the 

baby’s healthcare provider to collect information, gathered during regular follow up visits, about the baby’s first year of 

life. If you change health care providers and are still interested in continuing in the registry, please request your health 

care provider contact registry staff through the email address below. The information collected could be considered 

sensitive information and will be kept private to the extent allowed by law. 

What samples are routinely recommended at the time of delivery for women infected with Zika virus during 
pregnancy? Will collection of the samples hurt me or the baby?
 When the baby is born, the doctors will collect:

 A small amount of blood from the umbilical cord or baby

 A piece of the umbilical cord

 A piece of placenta (the “afterbirth”)

 A blood sample from the mother for Zika virus testing, if it has not been collected already

The blood from the umbilical cord, the piece of umbilical cord, and the piece of placenta will be taken after the baby’s 

umbilical cord is cut.  It will not hurt the baby in any way. A blood sample may hurt a little bit when the needle is 

inserted, but it will be over in seconds.

How much does this cost?
Being in the registry will not cost you any money. There will be no bills for any of the samples or paperwork.  

What if I have questions about being in the registry?  For more information, go to 

www.cdc.gov/Zika/pregnancy/registry or send questions to dvbid@cdc.gov.

http://www.cdc.gov/Zika/pregnancy/registry
mailto:dvbid@cdc.gov

